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Highlights and Must-Sees! 
 

 The front cover depicts an Enford Youth Club outing to Brean Sands Holiday 

Camp, Weston Supermare.  The bus belonged to the Wookey family who then 

lived at Littlecott Farm).  Jane Young made the booking but the owners were 

somewhat surprised when the group arrived in in a big yellow double decker bus!  

If anyone has any further information about the photo, we’d love to hear from you.  

See p3 for how to contact us.   

 We have new curate and his first message is on p4 with the Church Services. 

 We have a few notices/messages from around the Parish on p5. 

 Short mat bowls returns 14th September - see p6. 

 Happy to announce we have a film showing in September.  Details p7. 

 Enford Gardening Club are also back after the summer break p8... 

 ...and also on p8, why not visit the Pewsey Heritage Centre for a local talk?   

 Do you want to learn how to paint?  It might be for free!  p13 

 We need trained defibrillator users - training is available and you might save  

a life.  P14 gives full details.   

 Have you got Jubilee photos we can use?  See our message on p18. 
 

Regular Features 

Church Services p4;  Parish Council meetings p5; 

Village Hall activities p6;  PC AGM minutes pages10/11    

PCC p14;    Useful Numbers - back cover. 

 

September 
2022 

Dates above are taken directly from the Wiltshire Council website so we believe they  

reflect the collection round dates. 

For more information on Rubbish and recycling visit: 

www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-and-recycling 

Thurs  8th Household waste 

Tues   13th Mixed dry recycling (blue lidded bin) and glass (black box or basket) 

Wed   14th Garden Waste 

Thurs  22th Household waste 

Tues   27th Mixed dry recycling (blue lidded bin) and glass (black box or basket) 

Wed   28th Garden Waste 

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-and-recycling
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The next 
Newsletter deadline is 

Wednesday 
14th September  

 

Emails are preferred but all 
items for inclusion, whether 

they are handwritten, typed or 
via e-mail,  

MUST be submitted by the 
deadline date. 

These articles may be handed 
in to any Newsletter  
Committee member.   

 

Please send e-mails to  
enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

Enford Newsletter Committee 
reserves the right to reject or omit 

from publication any material that is  
considered by majority of  
Committee Members to be  

detrimental to any person or which 
is not in the best interest of the  

community as a whole.  All letters 
and articles must be signed, but the 
Committee will withhold the name 

of the writer if this is requested. 
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Hello! I am Simon Pope pictured here with Elle, we 
have been married for 24 years (this was taken on 

our anniversary). I am your new Curate, 
having moved to continue my training in the Avon 
River Team of churches from Warminster. We are a 
family of four with Ben at University and Tom  
completing his A-Levels.  
Really looking forward to getting to know you all 
and enjoying exploring the countryside of this part 
of Wiltshire. We love the outdoors; you will likely 
find us holidaying on a coastal path or up a  

mountain or two. I am also very much into all kinds of sport, an FA  
qualified football coach for the last 7 years but afflicted with being an 
Everton fan… I’m hoping to throw myself into everything local, and  
perhaps not least the fruits of Stonehenge Ales, having previously  
enjoyed a Sign of Spring! 

Simon 

Wiltshire Council “We’re Targeting Fly-tippers Campaign” 
 

Anyone with any information about fly-tipping in Wiltshire should report it to Wiltshire Council 
with as much information as possible and you may earn a voucher of up to £200. 

IMPORTANT:  Do not touch the waste - this could affect the scene and be dangerous.   
Do not attempt to confront anyone who is fly-tipping or put yourself or others in danger in any 

way.   
For more information go to:  

www.wiltshire.gov.uk/community-environment-wtf 

A word from simon pope our Team curate 

For more information about the Avon River Team Churches contact: 
The Team Office: 01980 655457  
Rev. Gale Hunt: 01980 670326 or gale@avonriverteam.org.uk 
Rev. Philip Bromiley: 01980 258549 or philip@avonriverteam.org.uk 
www.avonriverteam.org.uk/ 

ENFORD CHURCH SERVICES SEPTEMBER 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sun 4th 9:30am Holy Communion 

Sun 11th  10:30am Team Service, Figheldean 

Sun 18th 9:30am Breakfast Church 

Sun 25th  6pm Evensong 

Sun 2nd 9:30am Holy Communion 

Sun 9th  10:30am Team Service, Netheravon 

Sun 16th 9:30am Breakfast Church 

Sun 23rd  6pm Evensong 

Sun 30th 9:30am Holy Communion 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/community-environment-wtf
mailto:gale@avonriverteam.org.uk
mailto:philip@avonriverteam.org.uk
https://www.avonriverteam.org.uk/
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A warm welcome to Guy and Suze, who 

will be moving into New Buildings in 

the near future. 

Limited access to New Buildings Enford 
Just an advanced warning, the residents of New Buildings 
will be doing some essential road maintenance on the lane 
at New Buildings, so there will be restricted access from 

the evening of  

   Saturday 3rd September until Monday 5th September. 

We would like to say Goodbye to  

Eddie Smith.  His family have lived in  

New Buildings since 1984. 

Residents’ Notices 

Get well wishes go to Mrs Sara Everett, 

who recently broke her ankle.  

Enford Parish council Meetings for 2022  
www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Tuesday 13th September   7.30pm  Parish Council Meeting  

Tuesday 11th October   7.30pm  Parish Council Meeting  

Tuesday 8th November   7.30pm  Parish Council Meeting  

Tuesday 29th November   7.30pm  Precept meeting 23/24  

Tuesday 6th December   7.30pm  Parish Council Meeting  

Enford Jubilee Mugs -  
a few still available.  Don’t miss out!  

Only £5. 
Call Jane Young on 01980 670532 

 

Lost and found! Are you missing a dinner plate sized wooden tray and/or 
a plastic lunch box?  Both were left in the Village Hall kitchen after the  
Jubilee celebrations. 
Again, Jane Young has them - call her on 01980 670532 

http://www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk
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ENFORD VILLAGE HALL & RECREATION GROUND  
Contact Details: 
Booking Officer  01980 670501 enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 
  www.enfordnewsletter.org  
 
Chairman   01980 670501      
Grounds Officer   01980 670210 
Maintenance Officer  01980 670526 
Treasurer   07788 426473 

Day Activity Time Contact 

Monday 

Yoga 
2 classes 

6.00pm – 8:30pm 
 

Emma Petitt  
01980 670510 
emma@petittbros.co.uk  

Tuesday 

Photography 
Club 
  

Not Currently Running 
7:00pm  
First Tuesday of the 
month 

01980 670106 
enfordphotography-
club@gmail.com 

Wednesday 

Short Mat 
Bowls 

7.30pm – 10.00pm 
14th September - April 

David Spencer  
01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk  

Thursday 

Pilates 8.30am – 9.30am Nicci Caswell  
01980 625245 Work 
nicci@thecaswells.uk  

Thursday 
*except when 
Gardening 
Club on 

Pregnancy 
Yoga 

7.00 pm – 8.15 pm  Elice Western  
07714 212577 
elle@zenmuma.co.uk 

Thursday 

Gardening 
Club 

7.00pm – 9.00pm 2nd 
Thursday in the month 

Steve Stringer  
07899 758222  
steve.stringer@outlook.fr  

Saturday 

Enford  
Junior  
Football Club 

10.00am  - 11.00am 

Recreation Ground 
Ollie Stagg  
01980 670634 
Steve Todd 
stodd@qinetiq.com  

Sunday 

Salisbury 
League 
Durrington 
Football Club 

11.00am – 1.00pm 
Check dates with or-
ganiser 

Scott Jackson  
Mob 07854 284451 
scott3a@hotmail.co.uk 

Private Parties 
The Village Hall is the perfect venue for Weddings and special  

Anniversaries or Birthdays.   It is also ideal for Children’s Parties and 
Christening Celebrations – or for any other excuse for a celebration!  

mailto:enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com
http://www.enfordnewsletter.org/
mailto:emma@petittbros.co.uk
mailto:spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:nicci@thecaswells.uk
mailto:elle@zenmuma.co.uk
mailto:steve.stringer@outlook.fr
mailto:stodd@qinetiq.com
mailto:scott3a@hotmail.co.uk
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FILM SHOWING - THE KING’S SPEECH  

Tuesday 27th September  
7pm in Enford Village Hall.  

Doors open at 6.30. £5 per ticket payable at the door  and… 
...includes a glass of wine.  

Following HUGO VICKERS’S successful Jubilee talk, we are holding a 
viewing of THE KING’S SPEECH, before which Hugo will give an  

introductory talk about the film. He was Historical 
Advisor on the film, working with Tom Hooper, the 
Director, and the stars, so he has unique insights.  

Book in advance etphorsey@gmail.com  

Looking for a challenge? 
Join the next Stars Appeal 

trek  
 
 

After four successful fundraising treks, the Stars Appeal have announced their fifth 
trek. This time the destination is Colombia, to trek through rainforest-clad mountains to 
the Lost City. The departure date is Saturday 20 April 2024.  
 The Stars Appeal say their treks are tough, but fun.  As one recent trekker said, “I 
definitely feel I earned every penny of my fundraising and I was so happy to do it.”  
The Lost City trek journeys along steep and muddy trails, through lush jungle and river 
valleys, to explore the 1,500-year-old Lost City of Teyuna. The trek is organised by 
Discover Adventure,     experts in fundraising challenges, who ran the previous Stars 
Appeal treks to the Grand Canyon, Machu Picchu, Great Wall of China and Petra.   
The trek promises highlights, including challenging walking, fabulous scenery and  
wildlife, and sociable evenings in camp, as well as building bonds with fellow trekkers 
who are all committed to raising funds for the Stars Appeal.   
But there’s no doubt there will be challenges too – hot and humid conditions, with rain  
probable, walking up to 12 hours a day, with around 3500m of ascent and descent 
before climbing the 1200 steps to the Lost City.  
Fundraising from this trek will go towards the £1 million the Stars Appeal needs to 
raise each year to enhance care for patients across all Wards and Departments at 
Salisbury District Hospital and support the NHS staff who care for them. The previous 
treks, involving more than 100 local people, together raised over £400,000 for Stars 
Appeal projects.  
If all that sounds appealing, then you can find out more this September. The Stars 
Appeal will share all the details about the trek, training and fundraising, as well as the 
latest on the work of the Stars Appeal, at their Trek Information Evening in central 
Salisbury on Wednesday 28  September.  
 

Read more about the Trek, and sign up for the Info Evening, at  
StarsAppeal.org 

mailto:etphorsey@gmail.com
https://starsappeal.org/
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Katherine Crouch 
Plants that should be better known.. 

 

Thursday 8th September 2022 

7.00 for 7.15 pm 

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL 

Bring and buy plant stall. Raffle  
Tea and coffee, entry £4 

Everyone Welcome! 
Further details from Steve Stringer 07899 758222 

email: steve.stringer@outlook.fr 
 

Tuesday 13th September 7.30pm at Pewsey Methodist Church 
  
A repeat (cancelled in March 2020) of 
  
“Meadows, Cress and Things that go Bump in the night” 
  
A Local History Talk by Richard Giles 
  
Tickets from Woottons of Pewsey, or Around the World. 

mailto:steve.stringer@outlook.fr
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Walkers return to Wilton House to Walk for Wards in mas-
sive   numbers  

Around 1,700 people stepped forward as the Stars Appeal Walk for Wards 
returned to Wilton House yesterday (Sunday 3rd July), raising an estimated 
£90,000 for Salisbury District Hospital’s Charity. It was the first time in three 
years the walk has been held at Wilton House after the last two events had to 
take place virtually due to Covid 19.  
 

In perfect walking weather, Lord Pembroke, President of the Stars Appeal, 
welcomed the crowd to his home before handing over to Salisbury District 
Hospital Chief Executive Stacey Hunter who gave examples of how the  
charity helps local people being  treated at the Hospital and the NHS staff who 
care for them. A poignant  moment of silence was held after which Greatest 
Hits radio presenter Martin Starke led a countdown and Lord Pembroke, 
Stacey Hunter and David Newton from main sponsor Salisbury Reds were 
joined by Stars Appeal Ambassadors to cut the ribbon to get the walk  
underway.  
 

Lots of walkers were taking part in the annual event to thank the hospital for 
the care that they, or a loved one, has received or to dedicate their walk in 
memory of a friend, parent, sibling or child. Many wore signs on their backs 
detailing the reasons they were taking part and the ward or department at the 
Hospital they were raising funds for. Participants in the walk chose to walk 
either a 10k, 5k or 3k . All routes were marshalled by a team led by the Rotary 
Club of Wilton.  
 

Gemma Heath of the Stars Appeal who organises Walk for Wards said: “It 
was wonderful to see everyone back at Wilton House after three years away. 
We were so touched that so many people came out to support their local   
Hospital charity and that they had such special reasons for doing so. The walk 
is a team effort and we’d like to say a huge thank you to everyone who worked 
so hard to make it possible: our hosts Lord and Lady Pembroke and the Wilton 
Estate team, our principal sponsors Salisbury Reds, our marshals led by the 
Rotary Club of Wilton, our volunteers, and especially to all the walkers and 
everyone who sponsored them, the money they have raised will change lives. 
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ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
Abridged Draft Minutes of the meeting of 12th July 2022 

The full draft Minutes are available to read on the Parish Council website 

www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk  

 
22/074 Public Question Time  
Mr Phil King of East Chisenbury wished to know what progress had been made on 
the points raised at the March meeting regarding speeding in East  
Chisenbury.  The main aspect of this was the Wiltshire Council (WC) survey of 
speeds recorded between East Chisenbury and Enford, then continuing south 
from Enford to Coombe/Fifield.  Due to a backlog in their system (WC’s), we  
understand that the survey has not yet taken place but is anticipated.  Cllr  
Coulthard made the point that a reduced speed zone would be based on the  
confirmation that traffic travelled at that reduced speed and not (as would be  
expected) that traffic regularly exceeded that speed.  Another point raised was the 
re-location of the Parish Council’s own 3 x ’20 mph’ signs purchased and installed 
prior to the grant of the Enford 20MPH zone.  If suitable private sites can be  
identified to display these the PC has no objection to these being relocated to  
East Chisenbury. Two further points were raised on the re-location of the Speed 
Indicator Device (SID) however these matters are for Community Speedwatch 
(CSW) to discuss with the Police rather than the PC.  The PC is happy to defer to 
the Community Speed Watch on all matters relating to the siting of the SID. 
22/075 Police Matters and Neighbourhood Watch 
There was no Police presence.  Cllr Clark had sent in highlights from the  
Neighbourhood Watch website www.wiltshirenhw.org.uk. regarding fly-tipping, 
courier fraud and a new British sign language App which has been launched.    
Fly-tipping. It is now easier to report fly-tipping, which is a criminal offence, 
at https://www.gov.uk/report-flytipping or you could go directly to WC using the 
MyWilts app. 
Courier Fraud, where fraudsters impersonate the victim’s bank or police.  6 main 
signs to spot Courier Fraud are:  
(1) calls claiming to be the bank  
(2) sudden claims of suspicious banking activity  
(3) being asked for a PIN number or password  
(4) Requests for bank card or cash as evidence  
(5) Victims forced to purchase high-end jewellery or goods  
(6) ’couriers’ sent to collect card, cash or bank details. 
If you or someone you know has experienced any of the above you should report 
it to Action Fraud on 0300 123 2040 or via their website 
at www.actionfraud.police.uk. 
22/077 Unitary Council Matters 
W.Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling reported on a few local matters as well as WC actions. 
a.Planning Application no: PL/2022/03669 – Remodelling of existing Parking with 
Garage and holiday let beneath.  This application has been denied. 
b.Fires on the impact zone.  Concern was expressed regarding the balance  
between the military necessity to train and the impact of the consequent fires on 
the local population.  It was also felt that recent restriction on grazing the impact 
area grasslands had exacerbated the severity of the fires. 
c. Cost of Living Crisis.  W.Cllr Blair-Pilling said that whilst the Government are 
running the larger schemes/projects nationwide, WC can administer that  

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank


www.enfordnewsletter.org                                September 2022

11 

assistance locally.  WC themselves no longer have the reserves to help  
everyone and therefore they are targeting those who are absolutely desperate and 
in immediate need. 
d.The Highways Dept had an underspend last year, most of which will go into the 
county’s reserve fund however some of this will be retained for highways related 
work such as road markings, gully emptying and buying another vehicle to  
increase their (gulley emptying) ability across the county.  The Council is also  
considering taking on 3 or 4 staff to help deal with and clamp down on Fly-tipping. 
22/080 Matters Arising 
New litter bin for Coombe end of footpath to Fifield – The Clerk confirmed this 
had been ordered and would be installed as soon as possible. 
Defibrillator Training session – The Clerk had tried to contact the Community 
Heartbeat Trust (who had supplied the current defibrillator) to organise another 
Training evening.  Emails requesting this of 20th June and 4th July have not been 
answered.  South West Ambulance Services (SWAS) with whom the Defibrillator is 
registered, no longer offer training sessions unless they have supplied the  
equipment however a guide price of £475 for an evening with 10-25 people has 
been obtained although this may be out of date pricing.  The Clerk will continue to 
try and find a provider and arrange a date. 
Salt and grit bins – WC are requesting orders now for salt and grit for the  
Parishes which will be available for collection in October/November time.  The 
Clerk has checked the levels in the bins and Cllr Young will check the levels in  
storage and get back to the Clerk with any quantity to be ordered. 
LJS Garden Services – who maintain the Memorial Garden and the Playpark for 
the Parish have reported they will be taking the company in a different direction 
and have therefore resigned their contract from the end of July.  The Clerk has 
spoken to KC Outdoor Services who will take up the contract at the same prices 
from the beginning of August.  They have the equipment and knowledge of the 
work required as well as the correct Licences etc for disposal of gardening waste 
and will be happy to take on the continuity of service to the Parish Council. 
22/081 Resident’s issues Raised.  
A query has been raised by a resident as to why there is half a lamppost on the 
Coombe/Fifield footpath.  Added to the curiosity of this is the fact that there is no 
identification number on it.  Cllr Hiskett has said he will look into this matter with 
WC as he looks after the Public Rights of Way in the Parish. 
SID, new position and solar panels – This was covered as part of a wider  
discussion held during Public Questions (see above 22/074). 
22/086 Roads and Highways   
Cllr Coulthard reported that he has met and started working with the new Parish 
Steward, Kevan.  He is very thorough and professional in his approach.  As a  
reminder to all residents, if you wish to report Highways matters that need attention 
in the Parish, please contact Cllr Rob Coulthard who will add the requirement to the 
list of jobs for the Parish Steward’s next visit. 
22/089 Any Other Business  
A question was raised as to the situation on the site of the old Mink Farm.  The  
current owner had lost his appeal to remain on site and had a period of time to  
remove the living abilities on site.  W.Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling will be contacted in the 
first instance as the property covers the Enford, Netheravon and Fittleton parishes.  
 
22/090 Date of Next Meeting Tues 13th September 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
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Age UK Wiltshire 
Information & Advice 

Team 
0808 196 2424 

or 
enquiries 

@ageukwiltshire.org.uk.  
https://www.ageuk.org.uk/

wiltshire/  

LEARN HOW TO DRAW & PAINT 
ART CLASSES IN THE PHOENIX HALL,  

NETHERAVON 
 

Mrs. Zoe Crockford, the art teacher at Avon Valley Academy, has  
kindly offered to teach Art to adults over 18 years of age in the  
Phoenix Hall. 
The classes will consist of personal tuition to beginners and improvers 
over 5 weekly sessions in the Autumn starting in September 2022, with 
5 more sessions after half-term until early December. For the first  
2 weeks materials will be supplied free of charge.  
Each session will be up to 2 hours with free Tea/Coffee available 
throughout the session.                                                                                                      
The classes will be held on a weekday evening or Saturdays am or pm, 
or Sundays am or pm, depending on the most popular.  
The organisers are Alan Wood and Pauline Gillespie.  
We have contacted sponsors so will be able to advise whether the    
classes will be free or whether we need to make a charge by August. 
Initially, please email : 
Alanwood94@btinternet.com or telephone 01980 671265  
to register your interest and advise whether weekdays, 
Saturdays or Sundays suit you best or to ask for any 
further information.  
Pauline can be contacted via the Netheravon Notice 
Board Facebook site. 

mailto:enquiries@ageukwiltshire.org.uk
mailto:enquiries@ageukwiltshire.org.uk
https://www.ageuk.org.uk/wiltshire/
https://www.ageuk.org.uk/wiltshire/
mailto:Alanwood94@btinternet.com
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PCC Philip Wilkinson: 
You will already be aware the police force watchdog 
HMICFRS has placed Wiltshire Police into ‘special measures’ 
as a result of its performance. 

The Inspectorate's report is a sobering read and is highly disappointing, as I know it will to our 
county’s residents. It’s especially disheartening because I know Wiltshire Police has many 
dedicated officers, staff and volunteers, working hard to deliver a quality, efficient, frontline 
service. 
But this report makes it clear - there are areas of concern Wiltshire Police need to address: 
victims of crime, vulnerable people and our communities deserve better.  You had told me this 
in volume when I was on your doorstep and the results of my countywide survey and  
consultation only confirmed this, as well as from local councillors and MPs, on the policing 
service they were getting. 
It was fortunate those areas highlighted by the Inspectorate’s report had already been picked 
up as part of my own strategic assessments of the Force and it meant this shaped my Police 
and Crime Plan and influenced the robust and challenging scrutiny sessions I hold with the 
Chief Constable from the outset. 
We now have a police and crime plan which ensures Wiltshire Police will meet and deliver 
those priorities influenced by you, focused on delivering a service the public want and  
prioritising those crimes that matter most to communities.   
My role as PCC is to scrutinise the policing service provided, to challenge where I see  
performance issues and then support the Chief Constable and Force to implement change and 
improve in times like these. 
The necessary remedial measures needed to make the improvements highlighted in the report 
are already in progress and my immediate priority is to ensure that Wiltshire’s Chief Constable, 
and his senior leadership team, move with focus and speed, particularly in the Force’s  
response to the public and to vulnerable people and victims, in dramatically improving  
performance and the quality and effectiveness of investigations. 
My aim, alongside the Chief Constable, is for Wiltshire Police to prioritise those crimes which 
matter most to communities so we can satisfy the Inspectorate but, more importantly, we can 
satisfy you as residents 
Working together, the Chief Constable and I have already agreed on a back-to-basics reset for 
the Force so I can assure you the process of change is already progressing. 
I expect to see a tangible change in service delivery and the Chief Constable has reassured 
me the necessary changes are in place. I will be receiving    regular progress reports from him, 
and his senior leadership team, to ensure those remedial actions are completed as soon as 
possible. 
Thankfully many residents do not need to use our policing service frequently but when they do, 
the service they receive should be a quality, frontline, response. I will continue to ask for those 
assurances on behalf of Wiltshire’s residents and ensure Wiltshire Police is delivering on  
behalf of all of the communities it serves. 
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The Enford Community Fund  
Funding is available to help projects/events in the Parish of Enford (which  
includes East and West Chisenbury, Coombe, Fifield and Littlecott). 
 
Applications for awards must be made to either: 
Gareth Holden (07971 864608) garethholden62@gmail.com or  
Richard Petitt Richard@petittbros.co.uk  
by email or letter, no later than the first day of the award month (March and 
September). 
 
The following guidelines will be followed in allocating funds: 
1. Awards will be considered every 6 months in March and September. 
2. Awards will be made for individual projects and are not designed to allow  

awardees to become reliant on the award on an annual/regular basis. 
3. Awards will be made to causes that benefit the community and not specific  

individuals. 
4. No awards will exceed £1,000. 
5. For any award to be made, there must be agreement by at least 75% of the  

Committee. 

Mobile Library Services 

 

Dates and times of all mobile library stops are available online via the website  
Libraries - Wiltshire Council   

and from printed timetables available from the mobile library. We look forward to 
seeing all of our customers when we next visit you.     

Next due in Enford on Friday 23rd September at 3:25pm for 20 minutes... 
...and then on these dates at the same time:  
  

• Friday 23rd September 

• Friday 21st October 

• Friday 18th November 

• Friday 16th December 

• Friday 13th January  

If you’ve never used the mobile library before 
it’s free to join and you can use your  
membership card in any Wiltshire Library or 
online to access free eBooks and  
eMagazines.     

Netheravon Library 
 

Open Monday and Thursday 1pm - 5pm. 

mailto:garethholden62@gmail.com
mailto:Richard@petittbros.co.uk
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/libraries-home
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ENFORD VILLAGE – DOG MESS BINS 

 Near the bus-stop on the A345 at Enford Hill; 

 At the bus-stop junction of Enford Hill and Longstreet; 

 On Water Lane just beyond Grant Road; 

 At the access to the playpark at the end of Grants Road; 

 At the entrance to the Village Hall in Enford; 

 At the west end of the bridge over the Avon on B Crossing. 
 

ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

http://www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk
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ENFORD DEFIBRILLATOR 
 The  defibrillator is in a yellow box on the wall of 

 
Hill House, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD                Grid Ref  SU142515. 

  
It is located in the centre of Enford 25m north of The Swan next to the 

parish notice boards. 
  

If you think you need to use the defibrillator call 999.  
The Emergency Service will give you the code to get into the cabinet.  

YOU CAN READ MORE ABOUT IT AT WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG WHERE YOU 

WILL ALSO FIND A LINK TO A SHORT VIDEO SHOWING YOU HOW TO USE IT. 

Swindon  
Domestic Abuse  

Support  
Service 

24 hours 
7 days a week 

365 days a year 
 

*A free, non-
judgmental 24hr  
helpline answered day 
and night by a trained 
advisor, not a  
machine.  
*A purpose-built  
refuge facility in  
Swindon with 22 self-
contained flats  
*Extensive community 
support.  

If you are worried 
about your  

situation, you can 
call them in  
confidence  

01793 610610. 

http://WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG
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Servicing, MoT tests and Repairs for 
Classic Cars as well as Modern  

 
Telephone: 01980 670348 
 
www.themotorgarage.co.uk 
enquiries@themotorgarage.co.uk 
 
Netheravon, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP4 9RH 

INTRUDER ALARMS, CCTV, 
FIRE ALARMS & EXTINGUISHERS 

ELECTRONIC GATES 
Service and Installation  

Tel 07515358875 
email info@akerfireandsecurity.co.uk  

 

18 The Bluestone Centre, Sunrise Way, Solstice 

Park, Amesbury, Wiltshire, SP4 7YR 
T: 01980 258472    

E: equidae-equineservices@outlook.com 

Opening Times  

Monday and Tuesday 5.00pm – 7.00pm 

Wednesday 1.30pm – 7.00pm 

Thursday and Friday 8.30am – 6.00pm 

Saturday 9.00am – 5.30pm 

Sunday 10.00am – 2.00pm 

Do you have a local business or cottage industry you'd like to advertise?   
Why not do it here?  Reasonable Rates. 

Your ad will appear in the printed version delivered to over 300 local homes and 
the online version available worldwide!  We incude feature advertisers on our 

Facebook page for no extra cost (should you choose to be included). 
Call Jeni Scott-Dalgleish on the numbers below or  

email: enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

Wanted!!! 
We’re still wanting you to send in your Jubilee 
weekend photos.  Thanks for those received so 
far, we just want to make sure no-one’s gets 
missed. 
We are creating a free to access archive to mark 
such a well attended and historic event. 
We’ll let you know when it goes live.  Please email 
your photos to enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 
 

Thanks!! 

mailto:info@akerfireandsecurity.co.uk
mailto:equidae-equineservices@outlook.com
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
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To advertise here call Jeni Scott-Dalgleish on:  
 01980-670210 or 07779 986920  

or email:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 
For rates see p21 

MODERN & TRADITIONALLY 
DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 
Monumental Stonemason 

 New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 
Restorations, Free Home Visits 

Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 
Email:  info@mjsly.co.uk 
Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 
London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 
Open by appointment only 

 
Have your ad here!... 

 
...or your ad could be 
here or we could put 
these spaces together! 

mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:info@mjsly.co.uk
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Bits & Pieces  
(Durrington Ltd) 

 

BUILDING, GARDENING  
& DIY 

 

PETS, PANELS, AGGREGATE 
 

37-39 Bulford Road 
Durrington 

Wiltshire SP4 8DL 
 

Tel - 01980 655552 
 

Proprietors: P & M Cann 

Ring Donna 

on 

07711 579403 

 No room for family or friends? 
New Shepherd’s Hut available for B&B in Haxton 

 

Tranquil location in cottage garden among tall trees and overlooking a 
meadow.  

 

Own secluded outside space with seating and parking.   
 

Fully insulated, underfloor heating, shower, flushing loo, mini kitchen,  
double bed, TV.   

 

Sleeps two.   
 

Suitable for year round occupancy.    Hamper breakfast provided.     
Available from late August 2021. 

Please contact Helen on 07974 966440    

h.gouldcooper@gmail.com 

Oil Boiler Servicing  
Commissioning & Repairs 

 

Call Graham C Brown & Son 
01980 622737      

 
Fully Qualified                    Fully Insured  
 
 

Experienced Technician 
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Jonathan Green Antiques 
 

We Buy & Sell             Repair & Restoration                    
Silver                                   Silver 
Jewellery                                Jewellery 
Gold Coins                             Hand Engraving 
Anything interesting             Machine Engraving 
Home Visits no obligation    Remodelling of Jewellery    
                                          

You can find us at the rear of the ground floor. 
The Antiques Market                        
37 Catherine Street 

Salisbury 
SP1 2DH 

01722 332635 
Email: jg@jonathangreenantiques.co.uk 

mailto:jg@jonathangreenantiques.co.uk
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

Chairman    Richard Roberts  671055 
Vice Chairman    Mark Hiskett (PROW)  670955 
PCC Representative  
Public Rights of Way 
Planning    Peter Cliffe-Roberts  671676 
Parish Clerk    Elizabeth Harrison  670034 

Playpark/Village Amenities  Jane Young   670532 
and Youth Representative                 

Neighbourhood Watch/  Charlotte Clark   670276  
Police Liaison  
Tidworth Area Board and   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine  670501 
Village Hall Representative        
Flood Warden    Bruce Waight   670113 
No specific role   Pat Holdway   671792 
No specific role   Vick Exley                07870 189235         
Steward contact   Rob Coulthard           670967       

VILLAGE HALL 
Chairman and   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Booking Officer   (670501) 
Vice Chairman  Vacant 
PC Rep        A D’Arcy-Irvine 
Secretary   Hamish Scott-Dalgleish 
Camera Club            Jane Young 
Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 
Property Officer      David Spencer 
Grounds Officer      Hamish Scott-Dalgleish 
Gardening Club  Rosemary Cox 
Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 
Junior Football Club  Ollie Stagg 
 

NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

 

 
Chair            Sue Cosgrove      
Vice Chair & PC Rep  Jane Young 
Secretary & Advertising Jeni Scott- 
    Dalgleish  
Treasurer          Roz Perry 
Village Hall Rep                      Jacqui Elkins 
Parish Hall Rep  Thersea Horsey 
Compiler:        Shona Stewart 
Social Media Officer  Iris Daunt- 
    Withers 
Content Officer  Vacant 
        
             

 

Church Wardens       Tim Edwards  
Treasurer             Tom Hunter 
Secretary             Tom Hunter 
Council Members: Mary Burdick 

            Sue de Candole 
   Venetia Field  
   Fanny Middleton 
   Michael Whitaker  
 

Chairman of Governors Mr Richard March  
Head Teacher   Mrs Gillian Durrans  

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 

PARISH COUNCIL www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

http://www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk
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USEFUL NUMBERS 
 

EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 

DOCTORS 
DURRINGTON Avon Valley Practice Surgery  01980 652378  
LARKHILL  Larkhill Medical Centre   01980 845266   
UPAVON  Avon Valley Practice Surgery, Fairfield 01980 630221 
 

HOSPITAL 
 

SALISBURY DISTRICT HOSPITAL    01722 336262 
  
POLICE 
 

POLICE       
 

OTHERS  
ELECTRICITY    105 
ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY  0800 80 70 60     
FLOOD LINE     0345 988 1188  
GAS      0800 111 999   
 

DURRINGTON LINK 
 

LINK (Durrington & District)   01980 594857  
   
SCHOOLS 
 

DURRINGTON, Avon Valley Secondary School  01980 652467 
NETHERAVON, All Saints’ C of E Primary  01980 670339 
RUSHALL, Rushall C of E Primary   01980 630360    
PEWSEY, Pewsey Vale Secondary School  01672 565000  
 

WILTSHIRE COUNCIL 
 

BIN COLLECTIONS telephone 0300 456 0102  
For all services start here and choose the service from their list. 

HQ SALISBURY PLAIN TRAINING AREA 

999 MOD Police Control Room - Crime in progress 

01371 854444 - MOD Police Control Room - Non-emergency crime on 
SPTA only 

01980 674951 to call 24hour Range operations - To report suspicious 
activities or dangerous issues.     

01980 620819 Complaints Line - The only way to make a complaint. 
0800 022 3334 - Landmarc National Service Centre - To report damage 
to training area or fly-tipping  
For Salisbury Plain Training Area News, giving times of live firing,  

current and upcoming exercises go to 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-

newsletter 

Health & Safety reminder for all Military Training Areas & Ranges:  
 

Do not touch or tamper with Military debris. Wash your hands before you eat.  
Clean your footwear before you enter your car or home.  

https://www.google.com/search?gs_ssp=eJzj4tVP1zc0TDOyjE9OLyo3YLRSNagwsTA3TjUzTTExM05LtjAztTKoMLMwTDKyTDU2T0ozT05JM_MSz0ksys7IzMlRyE1NyUxOzFFITs0rKUoFAH6fGDA&q=larkhill+medical+centre&oq=larkhill&aqs=chrome.2.69i57j46j46i175i199l5j46i175i199i395j46i175i199i395
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
mailto:https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter
mailto:https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter

